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March 11, 2013

FPL. L-2013-087

10 CFR 50.54(f)

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Attn: Document Control Desk

11555 Rockville Pike,

Rockville, MD 20852

Re: Turkey Point Units 3 and 4
Docket Nos. 50-250 and 50-251

. Response to NRC Request for Information Pursuant to 10 CFR 50.54(f) Regarding the
Flood Hazard Reevaluation of Recommendation 2.1

References:

1. NRC Letter, Request for Information Pursuant to Title 10 of the Code of Federal
Regulations 50.54(f) Regarding Recommendations 2.1, 2.3, and 9.3, of the Near-
Term Task Force Review of Insights from the Fukushima Dai-ichi Accident, dated
March 12,2012, ML12073A348.

2. NRC Letter, Prioritization of Response Due Dates for Request for Information
Pursuant to Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations 50.54(f) Regarding Flooding
Hazard Reevaluations for Recommendation 2.1 of the Near-Term Task Force Review
of Insights from the Fukushima Dai-ichi Accident, dated May 11, 2012,
ML12097A509.

On March 12, 2012, the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) issued Reference 1 to
all power reactor licensees and holders of construction permits in active or deferred
status. Enclosure 2 of Reference 1 contains specific Requested Actions, Requested
Information and Required Responses associated with Recommendation 2.1 for Flooding
Hazard Reevaluation. Item 1 of the Requested Information asks for a final Hazard
Reevaluation Report.

Per Reference 2, the Flood Hazard Reevaluation Report for Turkey Point is to be
submitted by March 12, 2013, which corresponds to one (1) year from the date of
Reference 1.

Submitted herein is the Florida Power & Light Company (FPL) Turkey Point Units 3 and
4 Flood Hazard Reevaluation Report. The report includes an Interim Action Plan that
documents actions planned or taken to address the reevaluated hazard.
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Subsequently, as requested in Item 2, of Enclosure 2 of Reference 1, FPL will perform an
integrated assessment, which will 1) evaluate the effectiveness of the current licensing
basis (i.e., flood protection and mitigation systems), 2) identify plant-specific
vulnerabilities, and 3) assess the effectiveness of existing or planned systems and
procedures for protecting against and mitigating consequences for the entire duration of
the flood event.

In accordance with the required responses as identified in Enclosure 2 of Reference 1,
FPL will complete and submit to NRC the Turkey Point Units 3 and 4 Integrated
Assessment Report prior to March 12, 2015.

This letter contains no new regulatory commitments.

Should you have any questions concerning the content of this letter, please contact Robert
J. Tomonto, Licensing Manager, at (305) 746-7327.

I declare under penalty of perjury that the foregoing is true and correct.
Executed on March /7, 2013.

Sincerely,

Il

Michael Kiley
Vice President
Turkey Point Nuclear Plant

Enclosure

cc: USNRC Regional Administrator, Region II,
USNRC Senior Resident Inspector Turkey Point
USNRC Project Manager for Turkey Point



